
REPUBLIC OF PANAMA 
SUPERINTENDENCY OF BANKS 

 
 
June 1, 2006 
Circular No. 036-2006 
 
 
General Manager 
IN YOUR OFFICE 
 

Ref.: Request for resubmitting information 
through the Transfer System. 

 
Dear General Manager: 
 
We hereby inform you that starting with the information delivery for the month of 
May of this year, the Superintendency of Banks will not accept resubmitting 
information pertaining to periods before the ongoing month. 
 
Regarding this, we advise you that the corrections related to information sent on 
previous periods detected and informed by the Superintendency of Banks, or 
adjustments that need to be made to the current month's data, must be performed 
at the latest at the next month's closing.  
 
In the case of fiscal closings, the resubmissions that for adjustment purposes 
pertain to audited information will be received, at the latest, 10 business days after 
the lapse of the 90 days stipulated by the Law. 
 
We are grateful to the Manager for giving the staff under his charge the 
corresponding instructions for the observance of this circular. 
 
Attentively, 
 
 
Delia Cardenas 
Superintendent 
 
/kbl 
 

 


